## Wareham Bike Path Committee Meeting April 15, 2015 At Wareham Multi-Service Center – Room # 228

In attendance: Michael Langford, Eileen Allgor, Dale Scott, Damon Howard

Michael Langford called the meeting to order at 6:07.

Dale Scott made a motion to accept the March minutes, seconded by Damon Howard. Approved.

Friends group – The annual meeting of the Friends group has been rescheduled again – now will take place April 16th. Michael will confirm with them that they will pay for the certified mailing for the public information meeting.

South Coast Bikeway Alliance – The annual summit was held March 26<sup>th</sup> at White's of Westport. The keynote speaker was Nicole Freedman, Boston bike czar. The feedback from attendees was very positive; they liked the venue, speakers and door prizes. The fifth annual SCBA summit was a success.

SCBA is very involved in the Mass Bike Challenge – log your miles from May 1 – September 30. The South Coast Bikeway Alliance was further challenged by the North Shore – they will prepare a basket with local fare and the South Coast will do the same. Each town in the SCBA is requested to donate an item for the basket. Information on the bike challenge can be found on the website – southcoastbikeway.com/challenge. The purpose is to ride your bike anytime, anywhere and log the miles on the website – the town with the most miles logged will win prizes and their town name will be engraved on the trophy.

**Project Initiation Form** —Michael Langford will meet with the principal of the Minot Forest Elementary School to see if the public information meeting can be held there. Once the venue and date are finalized, the abutter letters will be sent via certified mail and the presentation will be prepared. Jackie Schmidt from SRPEDD plans to attend our meeting in May to check on the progress of the PIF.

BOS – nothing scheduled at this time.

## New Business:

Michael Langford received two applications from prospective bike path committee members – he will contact them.

Meeting adjourned at 6:50 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Eileen C. Allgor, Recording Secretary

A TRUE COPY

TOWN CLERK